STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne

Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Maria Street Area, Benwell Variation) Order 2022, and

(Caroline Court, Benwell)
Speed Limit Order 2022

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

Vehicular access to a new housing development on Maria Street and Caroline Court is restricted due to indiscriminate parking, especially close to the junctions.  This is particularly the case on refuse collection day.

To prevent the indiscriminate parking and maintain access for all vehicles it is proposed to introduce no waiting restrictions on the junctions and corners of the new development.

To ensure that the roads on the new development are consistent with other residential areas, it is also proposed to introduce a 20mph speed limit on Caroline Court. 



